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Dover
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21st June 2005

Dear Mr Ebbs, 

STATEMENT OF COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT – SUBMISSION DOCUMENT

Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) on the above document. Whilst HBF has no comments to make on the SCI as such it is somewhat alarming to note that our previous comments have not been actioned. 

It is reported in Appendix C of the Statement of Compliance  (ID No 86, ref 110) that HBF supported the previous draft version of the document but asked that the council’s database be amended to reflect new contact details for the Federation (which have been the contact details for over three years now). The response to that request was that the comments be noted and the address list be altered. However, this submitted version of the SCI was still sent to the London address rather than the Southampton address as requested. It does not bode well for the operation of the new planning system or stakeholder inclusivity and participation in the process that the council goes to all the trouble of producing these documents and going through these complex procedures and stakeholders go to the trouble of informing the council of changes of address yet still documents are sent out incorrectly.

I would sincerely hope that the change of address details will this time be noted and that future documentation related to the LDF will be sent to me at the address below. I would be grateful if you could confirm again that this will be the case and would ask that all other contact details for the House Builders Federation (or Home Builders Federation as we are now called) are deleted from your database. Many thanks.

Yours sincerely,

Pete Errington

HBF Regional Planner, Southern Region
